
NT GOVERNMENT MEDIA RELEASE  

Travellers need to keep up-to-date with where they can travel and which areas have been 
declared COVID-19 hotspots, as the COVID-19 situation in Australia is continually evolving. 

If an area you have been in is declared a COVID-19 hotspot within 14 days of your arrival in the 
NT, you must: 

• Contact the COVID-19 hotline 1800 008 002 and identify yourself as a person who has 
been in an area that has been declared a hotspot since you arrived in the NT 

• If directed, you must submit to a test or assessment for COVID-19 infection 
• Practice physical distancing (e.g. keep 1.5 metres away from others, stay home if 

unwell, sleep in a separate bedroom away from others, minimise contact with people) 
until 14 days has elapsed since your arrival in the NT. 

Travellers must be aware of their responsibilities as per NT Chief Health Officer COVID-19 
Direction (No. 47). 

Don’t put the community at risk. 

Be informed of declared hotspots, even after you arrived in the Northern Territory. Visit 
coronavirus.nt.gov.au 

https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.nt.gov.au%2Fchief-health-officer-directions&data=02%7C01%7Cvinje.randall%40south32.net%7C2ff7b29e18a24a0d2c0508d8368b8123%7Cd05d5e5b385d4774b496d0cf85bfa5f4%7C1%7C0%7C637319320114435083&sdata=YfqlXzMPFDbc2An5j27kgMfEFg%2Fz%2BJCeETKkbL5YtMQ%3D&reserved=0
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.nt.gov.au%2Fchief-health-officer-directions&data=02%7C01%7Cvinje.randall%40south32.net%7C2ff7b29e18a24a0d2c0508d8368b8123%7Cd05d5e5b385d4774b496d0cf85bfa5f4%7C1%7C0%7C637319320114435083&sdata=YfqlXzMPFDbc2An5j27kgMfEFg%2Fz%2BJCeETKkbL5YtMQ%3D&reserved=0
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